Davis County Library Board Meeting
Davis County Library Headquarters
Auditorium, Room 131B
133 S. Main Street, Farmington, Utah
September 27, 2016, 12:03 a.m.

PRESENT:

Mary Lynne Morgan, Chair
Claudette Eastman

Roger Woodward

Jil Craythorne

Connie May

Mel Miles

Jim Smith, Commissioner

Chris Sanford, Director

GUESTS:

Jerry and Shari Meyer

Josh Johnson
Lynnette Mills

Mary Moore

Curtis Koch
WELCOME:
Mary Lynne Morgan welcomed the Board and guests to the meeting.  
RETIREMENT RECOGNITION – JERRY MEYER:

Mrs. Sanford recognized Jerry Meyer for his service to the Library and highlighted his work history.  She and the Board thanked him for his professional librarianship.  Jerry also spoke a little about his time at the Library.  
MINUTES:


Mrs. Craythorne made a motion to approve the minutes of the Library Board meeting held August 16, 2016, with changes discussed.  Mrs. Eastman seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.

ANNOUNCEMENT OF DAVIS COUNTY LIBRARY’S INTENT TO LEVY A TAX RATE:
Mrs. Sanford told the Board that in Commission Meeting today they announced Davis County Library’s intent to levy a tax rate that exceeds the 2016 certified tax rate for the 2017 budget year.  The Commission also proposed a tax increase for the County’s General Fund.  Curtis 
Koch, Davis County’s Clerk Auditor, went over the process for the increase and how it will be utilized.  He also gave an overview of how property taxes work in Utah.  The Library’s last tax increase was 16 years ago in 2000.
Mr. Miles was excused.

2017 BUDGET PROPOSED:
Mrs. Sanford went over the projected Revenue and Expenditure projections for 2016-2025.  After Mrs. Sanford went over the final draft of the 2017 budget, Mrs. Eastman made a motion to recommend that we take the 2017 Budget, as presented, to the Budget Committee.  Mr. Woodward seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  The Library will present their budget to the Budget Committee on October 5, 2016. 
HOLIDAY HOURS – PROPOSED:

Mrs. Sanford told the Board that this year, the Library will be closed Monday, December 26th, in observance of Christmas.  Christmas Eve falls on the previous Saturday.  She recommended to the Board that we open the Libraries from 10:00 – 2:00 p.m. on that day.  Staff will come in at 9:30 a.m. to prepare for opening the libraries.  Mrs. May made a motion to approve the recommendation.  Mrs. Craythorne seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried. 
CONTRACT RATIFICATIONS:

Mrs. Sanford told the Board that the following contracts were approved at a Commission meeting since our last Board meeting.

-Oasis Stage Werks, Inc., to replace the stage curtains at the Central Branch in Layton, in the amount of $2,795.00.  Commissioner Smith made a motion to ratify the agreement, with Mr. Woodward seconding the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
-Gale Division of Cengage Learning, Inc. for Testing & Education Center Database in the amount of $3,661.07.  Mr. Woodward made a motion to ratify the agreement, with Mrs. Eastman seconding the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
-Sherry Meidell, watercolor artist activities for “Night of the Masters”, in the amount of $50.00.  Commissioner Smith made a motion to ratify the contract.  Mrs. Craythorne seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

-Written motion to authorize the Davis County Library Director to sign certain agreements (up to $3,000).  These agreements will be ratified at a Commission meeting on a quarterly basis.  Mrs. May made a motion to ratify this motion.  Mrs. Eastman seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
CHILDREN’S SERVICES – UPDATE:
Mrs. Sanford told the Board that planning for Summer Reading in 2017 has begun.  She has challenged the Children’s Committee to come up with a weekly evening family event at each library.  We would like to explore some STEM programs and do programs that are more focused on non-fiction that appeal to a family audience rather than a set age.  
TECHNOLOGY UPDATE:

-The migration of our eBook and eAudio book titles from the statewide consortium to our own independent Overdrive site took place on August 29, 2016.  We discovered that our collection was inadequate to cover holds.  We were able to move money around in the Operations budget and also opened transferred $75,000 from the fund balance to be able to purchase more titles that were necessary to cover holds our patrons had in the State’s Overdrive.
PROGRAMMING – UPDATE:

-The “Night with the Masters” evening on September 16, 2016 was successful, with approximately 145 in attendance at the Library’s portion of the event.
-The Kirby Heyborne event on September 20, 2016 was a lot of fun.

- Spooktaculer and Holiday story times are coming up.   
Mrs. Sanford told the Board that there has been a settlement between the County and Chevron related to a tax appeal.  The Library’s portion of the settlement is $71,576.84 and will be taken off our revenue at the end of the year.  
RATIFICATION OF BILLS – July 2016, August 2016:
Mr. Woodward made a motion to ratify the bills paid in July 2016 in the amount of $459,140.37, and August 2016 in the amount of $585,091.17.  Mrs. May seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  

ADJOURNMENT:

Mrs. Eastman made a motion to adjourn at 2:00 p.m.  Mrs. Craythorne seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.
____________________________________________________

Janet Rigby                                                   Date approved
September 27, 2016



